Present were Roland Sallada, Thomas Mansfield, Merrill Todd and Betty Mooper.

The Selectmen met at & 7:00 pm with members of the Conservation Commission mainly to discuss the Victor Daniels Current Use Application.

At 8:30, the Selectmen met with Jady Judy, member of the School Board. He was instructed that the Selectmen do not wish to have the Town Hall bathroom facilities used for the Summer Recreation program. He was also notified that the school district should be responsible for repairs to the kitchen stove and installing an exhaust fan. Also, the Selectmen requested the trash barrels, moved during school field day, be returned to the Town Common. He promised to oblige. Mr. Judy then informed the Selectmen that a burglar alarm system will be installed in Central School. He invited the Selectmen to attend the meeting of the School Boærd on June 27 if there should be need for further discussion. Mr. dudy asked if any significant increase in school census was anticipated. Tom said no. Tom also assured that he can expect 100% of gas for his buses of the amount of last year's use.

Rhoda Clark came in for more information on how to classify her property under Current Use.

The Selectmen met with George Owen St. John to discuss new door locks for the Town Hall. They want a key that cannot be reproduced. They decided they will want 25 keys made up. They also plan for a "closer" on the top of the back door and a hand rail.

In answer to the request of Ruth Buxton to rent the property owned by the town known as the Calvin Robinson, she will be notified that a proposed reconveyance is pending (see letter from Daniel O'Shaughnessy 2/15/79) and therefore not available.